
MEMORANDUM 

 

Department of Public Services 
City of Madison Heights 

801 Ajax Drive 
Madison Heights, Michigan 48071 

 
p (248) 589-2294 | f (248) 589-2679 

DATE:  February 21, 2023 

TO:  Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager  

FROM: Sean P. Ballantine, Public Works Supervisor 

  Dan Yamarino, Motor Pool Supervisor   

R. Corey Almas, Director of Public Services  

SUBJECT: Purchase – Vehicle 460 Scheduled Replacement 

The FY 2022-23 Budget includes funding carried-forward for the scheduled 

replacement of Vehicle 460, a 2009 Ford F-250, funded through the Sewer division. 

The current vehicle is 13 years old, and has a “poor” condition score of 29, qualifying 

it for priority replacement. This is one of the front-line pickup trucks for general sewer 

maintenance operations, and is used frequently throughout the year. The new truck is 

to be upfitted with a utility box to increase its versatility and usefulness to the 

Department, providing the most value for money. 

Staff recommends that Council approve the purchase of one 2022 Chevy Silverado 

with options as quoted from Todd Wenzel Chevrolet, of Hudsonville, Michigan, in the 

amount of $49,284.74, through the Oakland County Cooperative Purchasing Contract. 

Funds are budgeted and available. 

 


